GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting ----- September 13, 1990

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, ATTENDANCE D. L. Taylor at 7:00 A.M. at the District office. Other Board members present were John Groo, Karl Tangren.

Special Service District members present were D. L. Taylor, George White, and Dan Holyoak.

Others present were Dale Pierson, and Roberta High-land.

After calling for additions or corrections to the MINUTES minutes of the meeting of August 23, 1990, and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as circulated to the Board.

Dale reported that the Norman Well would be rela-BOB NORMAN tively expensive to pump because there would be 300 ft. of WELL lift. He has suggested that Norman move the tanks to the site, put a lift station above Highlands to pump water up to his subdivision. With GW #4 and #5 capacity, the District could serve 3 times the present customer load. Present line and pressures were discussed.

Dale reported he has been unable to contact Bedke, DOUG BEDKE but if we cannot contact him, we should contact another engineer. After a discussion, Dan suggested we hire another engineer. Dale stated he could contact Sunrise Engineering and a firm in Grand Junction. D. L. suggested a registered letter be sent giving notice of termination of his services unless the plans for the lift pump are received immediately. George asked about purchasing the well Gary is using, and it was pointed out that pumping irrigation water is not cost effective, and it would have to be culinary water to make it feasible. Karl suggested the District look into turning the Corbin well to George's fields before purchasing the Beeman Well.

Dan reported that at the MIC meeting Walker had MOAB IRRIGAstated he felt the irrigation company would be hurt if they TION CO.
canceled the contract. MIC has decided to consult their at-CONTRACT
torney about a possible decision to cancel the contract. D.
L. stated the District should also consult their attorney.
Dale suggested the District study the sale of the 150 AF of
water to Farnsworth on the mountain. D. L. suggested the
Board meet with Mark Page in the morning when he will be
here at the District office. High water rights were discussed and possible readjudications.

The Board agreed by consensus to recommend John JOHN GROO &

Groo and James Walker be reappointed for another term.

JIM WALKER

The financial statement was discussed, and George FINANCIAL stated he was turning in another pumping costs on another STATEMENT well he is using. The list of checks written was passed to those present.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 A. M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

. L. Taylor, Chairman

Dale Pierson, Sec'y/Treas.